
   
GOVT. OF KERALA 

 
INFORMATION & PUBLIC RELATIONS DEPARTMENT 

 

 

 

 

 

      
 
 

SABARIMALA  PRESS  RELEASE- 1 
 PHONE : 04735þ202664 

www.prd.kerala.gov.in,  prdsabarimala2020@gmail.com 
 
 

 
  
Training given to the staffs at Sabarimala 
  
Employees of various departments working in close proximity were given practical 
training on how to deal with disasters with the objective of making the pilgrimage safer. 
The training was conducted by the Fire and Rescue Force in Sannidhanam. 
 
Special training officer Arun Bhaskar said the training was to equip employees in 
various departments to handle disasters. Devaswom Board member KS Ravi, executive 
officer VS Rajendra Prasad and others participated in the training program held at 
Devaswam Guest House Conference Hall. 
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Stay away from animals 
 
Forest officials have warned that Ayyappa devotees should keep away from wild 
animals and those animals wandering around Sannidhanam and surrounding areas. 
The female swine may bite and the males may attack by their teeth. To avoid this, the 
animals should be kept at a distance of three meters, officials said. 
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Mandala Pooja at Sabarimala on December 27th 
 
 
This year's Mandala Pooja will be held on the 27th of December at the Sabarimala 
Ayyappa Sannidhanam. The pooja will be held on the 27th at 3 pm. There will be the 
Neyabhisheka (anointment of ghee) on the day from 3.15 to 9.30. The mandala puja 
with the deity clad in Thanka Anki will be held between 10 am and 11.40 am. 
Deeparadhana will be held at 6.30 pm. The Athazhapooja will be held at 9.30 pm. The 
nada will be closed after reciting the Harivarasana at 11 in the night. The Thanka Anki 
procession will arrive in the evening on the 26th of December. The Thanka Anki will be 
taken in procession under the auspices of the Travancore Devaswom Board after 
receiving at Saramkuthi. Then there will the Deeparadhana pooja.  
The temple will be closed from 7.30 am to 11.30 am due to the solar eclipse on the 
26th. The nada will be re-opened after the necessary poojas. 27 days after the opening 
of the temple as part of the  Mandala-Makara Vilakku Festival, Sabarimala is witnessing 
a heavy crowd of devotees. The temple will open on December 30 at 5 pm for the 
Makara Vilakku Festival. The Makara Vilakku is on January 15, 2020. 
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